
PUBLIC NOTICE 

 

  NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that a public hearing will be 

convened by the Zoning Board of Appeals of the Village of Head 

of the Harbor on Monday, July 15, 2019 at 7:00 P.M. at Village 

Hall, 500 North Country Road, St. James, NY to consider the 

following application: 

 

Application of Richard and Mary Morrison for area 

variances to enable maintenance of a generator 40 feet 

from the east property line with total side yards of 

80.4 feet where the Code requires a minimum side yard 

of 55 feet and total side yards of 110 feet.  The 

premises is located at 37 Farm Road.  the Tax Map 

number is 801-4-2-13. 

 

  All persons with an interest may attend and will be 

heard. 

 

  Village Hall is handicapped accessible. 

 

Dated:  June 12, 2019 

 

BY ORDER OF THE ZONING BOARD OF APPEALS 

 

Margaret O'Keefe, Village Clerk 

 

 

 


